Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MB/CMS

	Application No: 
	3/2012/0726/P

	Development Proposed:
	Single storey garden room infill rear extension at Banks House, Back Lane, Chipping

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No comments or observations received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Environment Directorate (County Surveyor) - No observations received.

Environment Agency – No observations received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Planning permission is sought for the erection of a single storey garden room infill extension to the rear of Banks House.

Banks House is a detached dwelling that fronts Back Lane.  Its nearest immediate neighbour is Meadow Top Farm which stands directly opposite at the opposite side of Back Lane.

The proposed development consists of a single storey extension to the rear of the property.  The development is to be located within an existing recessed area.  The extension would not extend beyond the existing extent of the footprint of the building.  The proposed extension would project 2.86m from the existing dwelling and measure 5.43m in width.  The proposed extension would be constructed from a UPVC frame over a dwarf wall, with a mono-pitch roof.  The structure will stand to an eaves height of 2.5m and an overall height of 3.5m.

The proposed development is of a relatively small-scale within the context of the dwelling as a whole.  I am therefore of the opinion that the proposed development would be sympathetic to the character and appearance of the original dwelling.

Furthermore, as the property has no immediate neighbours the proposed development will not cause adverse harm to the residential amenity of the area.

The development site is located within the Forest of Bowland AONB.  It is therefore necessary to consider what impact, if any, the development will have upon the character, setting and visual amenities of the AONB.  As stated above the development is located within a recess area of the existing dwelling.  If constructed the extent of the footprint would not increase.  In addition it would not be in an overtly prominent location and would be well associated with the existing dwelling.  I am therefore of the opinion that the proposed development would not adversely harm the character, setting and visual amenities of the AONB.

In view of the comments I see no objections to the granting of planning permission.  I therefore recommend accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 20 SEPTEMBER 2012














